Dear Bhardwaj, 
OP came to my place and we had a look at the form (attached here) and found it to be very simple and got it filled up 
I and OP also interviewed two guys, Ashok and Satish today to work with OP on this project.  both, Ashok and Satish will be joining us from Monday. Satish will be taking care of the scanning and editing and Ashok will look after the office and take care of the daily mundane chores. for the time being, we will borrow OP's computer to work on it and then we would do the necessary purchasing once the funds are released. fortunately, OP lives just a bloc away and so he can train Satish initially and work in the office itself later in the evening. Ashok is a drop out from the middle school, but has been in Delhi for a while and is capable of doing the running around and looking after the office. Satish is a graduate of Delhi University in arts and was earlier working for a media firm and has a reasonably good knowledge of MS office and will learn the scanning software, Fine Reder with OP. 
Amrata got in touch with me regarding her friend, Anke and I will coordinate with her a visit to the office once she is settled down and preferably when we have done some setting up of the bear minimum infrastructure.  
talk soon,
Jags
 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: OP Mishra 

To: Jagdish Chander 

Cc: amukot@hotmail.com ; sarin_rk@yahoo.co.in ; bharadwaj ananthan 

Sent: Friday, July 13, 2007 11:10 AM

Subject: Re: Re: FCRA update

Dear sir

I just checked up online status of FCRA Prior permission and it says "Granted Prior permission". The link of this ministry of Home Affairs site is as follow: 
www.mha.gov.in - Foreigners Division - Foreign Contribution Regulation Act, 1976 - Online Status Enquity - For Prior Permission - 
(0834)(2006)(FC3).
This last link which I have written in bracket is our FCRA no. 

OP
  


On Fri, 13 Jul 2007 Jagdish Chander wrote :
>Dear Bhardwaj,
>
>Thanks a lot for acting so promptly. The delay has always been from this side and not from your side. You could not have been more prompt than this.
>
>My colleague Ramesh Sarion who has been so far looking after the organization is a bit sick and so we should be able to send you this form back early next week if not over the weekend. I am also CCing this message to Sarin ji and OP just to keep them informed about our correspondence.
>
>Bhardwaj, it is really sad that you are coming to India and not able to stop by in Delhi. There is not much for you to see as far as the project center is concerned, but it would have given me an opportunity to host you for a day or two and we would have spent sometime together which would have helped us in strengthening our ties and may be we would have learn much more about each other's lives and social commitments. I am sure; there will be more occasions in the life for us to get together.
>
>I would really love to organize a visit of Amrita's friend and interact with him/her and explain the progress made so far. Please ask him/her to get in touch with me or you can give me her phone/3-mail and I can coordinate with him/her. But as far as a proper site visit in a formal manner is concerned, I would recommend organizing once a part of initial installment is utilized so that he/she gets a better view of what the office is going to be like. As you might remember from our earlier communication that after the founding father of IASER, Mr. Lal Advani passed away, the organization has been by-and-large inactive and earlier it was run from Mr. Advani's house which means we have no infrastructure and this project is the first of its kind that we have now got to carry out some substantial activity which will also help us in setting up the basic infrastructure like computer table chairs etc. as  I explained so far OP Mishra whom we call OP,has been working from home with his own computer. So, what we have at this point in the office is basically some old literature which has been produced earlier. Also, unlike most Asha sponsored projects which have a school building and some children, teachers staff members to interact with, we hardly have any staff so far other than OP who has been basically working from home. But a visit of anyone of our colleague will definitely be very helpful in understanding the project and learning about some of the volunteers like myself and Mr. Sarin. It is just that once we have some very basic infrastructure, the visitor would go back with a proper image of what the office is going to be like after a month or so.
>
>A few points regarding the action items:
>
>1. Now since the money is almost on way, we plan to hire at least one person to work on the scanning project with OP. we are interviewing some folks tomorrow for this purpose. I will update you about that person who is going to work with OP. OP would also be continuing to work on a part time bases and train and supervise the new person who is going to be joining a fresh.
>
>2. when you are sending the amount of the first installment, make sure it is the exact amount what you promised in your letter sent last year September. No less and no more because we have to show the exact expense that we explained to the FCRA authorities. If needed we can find a faster way of getting the second installment once Amrita's friend has visited the office and given her/his feedback to you guys. In case, you don't have the copy of the sponsoring letter handy, I can dig it up in my e-mails and forward to you.
>
>
>
>3. the file number that I have given you in the attached file is merely to see the status on line is perhaps for the purpose of checking the status of the approval of the temporary FCRA number. So, you can start preparing for the transfer of money, but this is not the number to be quoted in reference to the money transfer.
>
>Please make sure, you call me up or give me your number when you are in India and we can have a chat over the phone at least.
>
>Please give my regards to Vinod, Premvada and Amrita.
>
>Talk soon,
>
>Jags
>
>Phone: +91-11-2766-2628 (home) and +91-9968097020 (cell).
>
>  ----- Original Message -----
>  From: bharadwaj ananthan
>  To: Jagdish Chander
>  Cc: amukot@hotmail.com
>  Sent: Wednesday, July 11, 2007 5:49 PM
>  Subject: Re: FCRA update
>
>
>  Dear Jags,
>  Good to hear from you and turst things are well with you.
>
>  Happy to note that the your efforts to obtain the FCRA clearance are finally close to fruition!
>  I will check with the Asha Treasurer to see if we can start the money transfer with this information. Additionally, we will need the bank details on your end for this transfer. Please fill out the information in the attached document.
>
>  A friend of one our volunteers, Amrata (on call the last we spoke with you) is in New Delhi doing some social work and would be able to visit the project. Let me know if that will be possible in the coming weeks.
>
>  I am going to be in India in the last week of July, but my schedule will not permit a trip to Delhi. I will however plan on call you, once in India.
>
>  Regards
>  Bharadwaj
>
>
>
>  Jagdish Chander <jagdish100@hotmail.com> wrote:
>    Hi Bharadwajh,
>    Hope this mail finds you well. Looks like now we finally have the FCRA number. As you might remember that I was in rishikesh during the summer break to focus on my dissertation writing. the scanning work has been quite slow during the last two months partly due to my absence and basically due to the unending wait time for the person who was doing scanning with the hope that he was going to be paid soon  as the funds were likely to arrive sometime soon after the approval of the FCRA number. we also reached a saturation point as far as arranging funds from alternative sources are concerned due to this prolonged delay in getting the FCRA approval. But now we finally have the light at the end of the tunnel. After our persistent reminders and requests to speed up the process, we were finally told by the FCRA office that our temporary FCRA number has been approved and we should be getting the letter hopefully in the next one week. They are also going to be uploading it on the home Ministry's website and we will be checking it everyday and write to you when it is ready... based on the assurance from the person concerned that the procedure has been now complete and only the official letter is the only formality wich is left now, we are now confident that we will have the number in a week's time. Just for your information, I am attaching the pat to check it up online. It has been too much of a delay this time, and may be we could process it through Asha India for the second installment. once the money arrives, we will take care of the basic infrastructure and pay the salary to OP who has been working on the project so far with a half salary being paid from our own pockets for the most part with the exception of the last one month when he could not work for us due to the ever lasting uncertainty and our inability to pay him from our personal sources.now that we know that it is not going to be too late, OP is back to work now and with the exception of the last month of June, the work will be back to its pace.
>    I will soon be writing to you guys with the concrete information in hand,
>    Love,
>    Jags
>
>    Temporary Rishikesh phone till end of June: +91-9997979531.

